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Hello everyone! 
 
I am Kong Ho Yin from 5C, the Chairperson of the English Society. 
 
I have a quote to share with all of you, it's written by Louis Farrakhan, “We are all 
gifted, but we have to discover the gift, uncover the gift, nurture and develop the 
gift.” I find this quote very meaningful as it contradicts the traditional narrative of the 
blessed few and the common crowd. Most of us aren’t as good as students from 
other schools, academic-wise, especially in English proficiency.  It’s not because we 
were born inferior to others, instead, we are often tricked into believing that we 
can’t succeed. 
 
Let’s take learning English as an example. The process of learning the language is like 
sailing in darkness. Without a compass, you will easily go into a wrong direction. I 
hope English Society can act as the lighthouse in the sea which points the direction 
and shows the way for those confused “sailors”. That is the reason why I have chosen 
to become the chairperson of the English Society. 
  
The English Society aims to provide a warm and welcoming atmosphere for English 
learning on campus. We would be of great assistance to schoolmates who are 
struggling with the subject. We, with undeterred spirits, would also voluntarily assist 
those who need our help. 
 
Activities such as Kahoot, rebus puzzles, quizzes and board games would be 
organised in order to arouse students’ interest in English, bringing them into the fun 
and thrilling world of English. 
 
As long as you put effort and time into learning this foreign language, I am sure that 
the outcomes will bear fruit! With all sincereness, I wish you successes in the school 
years to come! 
 
 


